
February-March 2018 Minutes 
 
Brett E. opened with The Declaration of Unity. 
Secretary’s Report- Mike M handed out the minutes from January. Ryan made a motion to 
accept, Jon seconded, all in favor motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report- Mark R handed out the report from Feb-Mar 2018. He reports we took in 
289.80 made 2 disbursements to pay the answering service leaving us with a balance of 
385.49. Mike M motioned to accept, Randy seconded, all in favor motion passed. 
DCM Report- Brett E reports he will get back to us with a report from Get Away Weekend. May 
6th is the 2nd quarterly meeting in Penn Hills. District 15 will be holding their day of sharing May 
5th, and District 23 and 29 will have theirs on May 12th. Also Cooks Forest Conference and 
Founders Day is coming up !!! 
Alt DCM- Jon M. has nothing to report. 
PI/CPC- Tom F. absent. 
Medallions- Mike F. reports we had an original balance of 3.84 we've since collected 111.65, 
54.64 went towards new chips, and 12.05 went to district, leaving us with a new balance of 
48.30. We are stocked up on chips. 
Jon M. opened a discussion on inventory of infinity coins. We voted unanimously to keep two on 
hand in the event of any sober deaths in the fellowship. 
Grapevine Rep. - Jeff absent. 
Treatment and Facilities Coordinator- Bre D. needs help luring alcoholics into service work and 
requested assistance on getting people to go to Twin Lakes to spread the message. 
Website- Jon M. reports that the district magazine was released and posed the question of what 
do we do with them. He opened the floor for discussion and it was decided to give issues to 
each homegroup. Who was to pay for the issues? A discussion was opened to have members 
pay .50 per copy or have the district cover the cost. We decided to have the district cover costs 
for the print. Bre made a motion to accept, Mike M secoded, all in favor motion passed. 
GSR reports: 
Mike F from  the Mt. Calvary 12 + 12 group reports attendance is good with the homegroup 
members and non members as well. They've had a few newcomers and the tea is really good. 
Good attendance at group conscience meetings also. 
Ryan from the Longtimers group reports an average attendance is between 15-20 is steady and 
they have about 5 active homegroup members. 
Bre from the One Day at a Time group reports its a larger group but homegroup participation is 
low. 
Randy from the Tuesday Night Serenity group reports they now have 2 homegroup members, 
attendance is high but participation is low. Also he reports from Wednesday Night HGA group 
not to touch the phone in the middle of the table the school frowns upon that. 
Old business- No old business. 
New business- We don't have an activities committee and Jon is sad he doesn't use his bowling 
ball anymore :(   :(   ;( 
Randy motions to close, Jon seconded, all in favor. We closed with the Responsibility Statement 


